
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
01.03.18 
 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
Re. School Closed: Thursday 1st March 2018 
 
Regrettably, due to the extreme weather conditions, Muswell Hill Primary School will 
be closed today – Thursday 1st March. 
 
This decision has been reached because the layer of snow from yesterday has 
compacted into ice and the site is becoming increasingly treacherous as the weather 
worsens.  The weather forecast predictions for today show no signs of this abating 
and we have further concerns that the extremely low temperatures will continue to 
cause problems with the pipework, which occurred yesterday. 
  
We have reached this decision after much careful consideration. 
 
We always endeavour to keep our school open whenever possible. We understand 
that a school closure is incredibly disruptive to parents and carers but, in this case, 
there is unfortunately little choice.  
 
We will notify parents and carers as soon as possible as to whether or not we will be 
able to open the school tomorrow - Friday 2nd March. The school website will be 
updated in the morning and will clearly display whether the school is open or closed. 
In addition, we will confirm by email. 
 
With many thanks for your understanding in this matter. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
James Wiltshire 
 
Headteacher   
 
 


